VT -0606762

June 13, 2006

Mr. Mark Sidran

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, Wa. 98504-7250

RE: Docket # 060762
Dear Mark,

I am a year round resident and property owner at Stehekin. I am asking that the WUTC
not honor the request before you from WeavTel for funds. It has come to my attention
that Richard Weaver Jr., who is a partner in WeavTel has been arrested and charged with
third degree child molestation. At this time he is scheduled to go to trial on July 16, 2006.
I understand that he has also been charged with burglary. The child molestation is a
felony arrest according to the Okanogan county prosecuting attorney.

Also you need to be aware that the Chelan County Board of Commissioners on June 6,
2006 have for a second time denied the request of WeavTel for a zone change that would
have removed that portion of their property above the 1108.24’ elevation from the
frequently flooded overlay map. They have not secured necessary easements from
Stehekin property owners for the hard wire placement necessary to provide telephone
service in our valley. They have not resolved the issue of “residential only use” with the
property owners along the private driveway that serves their proposed building site.
Some of these obstacles are a considerable roadblock that needs to be addressed before
either the State of Washington or the federal government grants WeavTel any funds.
Should Mr. Weaver be convicted of child molestation on July 16, 2006 it is my
understanding that a felon is not eligible for either state or federal funds.

I propose that the State of Washington, in the best interest of the residents of Stehekin,
Washington deny WeavTel’s request for funds.

I would also appreciate knowing in advance of any further requests for funds by WeavTel
LLC so that myself and others can respond.

Sincerely
Judy Clark
P.O. Box 281

Stehekin, Wa. 98852
judyclark@hughes.net



